
Ozaukee County 4‐H Leaders Association Meeting    
Thursday, February 15th, 2018 

@ Administration Center, Room 118 
 

The President Steve P called the meeting to order at 6:12pm. In attendance there were 
Aaron, Kathy, Steve, Rachelle, Johnathan, Lenny, Clara, Dan P, Dan C, Sheri, 
Rebecca, Jim, Teri, and Jessica. 
 

Clara made a motion to accept the Secretary’s report. Jim seconded it. Motion passed.  
 

Aaron gave the Treasurer's report. Jim made a motion to accept it. Sheri seconded it. 
Motion passed.  
 

Committee Reports: 
 

Business Awards: Many ideas were suggested for how to hand out business awards. 
Kathy reported that Dorothy said the donations from business should go to camp and 
kids can send back thank you notes. Jim suggested a silent auction (like Sheboygan 
County). The clubs would make baskets and a business sponsor them.  
 

Bunny Breakfast: Tickets go on sale February 17th. The breakfast is an outreach 
program and not a fundraiser.  
 

Jumping Country: We need a chair as well as adult helpers. With the new owners we 
would not be opposed to having a different event to replace Jumping Country. 
 

Fair Volunteer Hours: Kathy said we need to reduce our hours for things like clover 
café. Also we should cut back on hours before and after fair. It was also suggested to 
drop all the recycling hours.  
 

OYC: No one has stepped up to take over it.  
 

Haunt trailers: We need to replace the trailers because they are in bad condition and we 
cannot get titles on them. It would be beneficial to buy two more larger trailers.  
 

Bank Issues: Jim suggested doing banking with Port State Bank because it would be 
much easier than our current bank. But it was decided against.  
 

New Business:  
 

Volleyball and kickball tournaments: Cancelled for this year.  
 

Haunt volunteer hours: We need a better communication system and more help with the 
build and take down of the haunt.  
 

Committee Reports; 
 



Fruit fundraiser: Decided not to continue the fruit sale.  
 

Foundation: Sheri reported that the bowl-a-thon went well.  
 

Sheri made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dan second it. Meeting adjourned at 9:28.  
 

Respectfully submitted by  
 
Jessica Mejchar, Secretary 
 


